
2006 Congress of Grottos Report  

Congress of Grottos Report 2006 
to the NSS Board of Governors 

The congress was called to order @ 1345 pdt August 9, 2006 by chairman William 
Jackson, with 28 grottos, 3 regions, and 1 section represented. 

No issues were received prior to the meeting, no issues were raised at the meeting 

NSS president Bill Tozer reported to the congress on the response of the NSS board of 
governors to last years motions. The motion to create a new “caving innovation award” 
was not acted upon. In response to the “cave restoration and conservation fund” 
motion the NSS chose to restructure existing committees to allow spending for 
conservation and renovation projects. 

“new member packets” were available and grottos encouraged to take these materials 
to help target grotto members who are not members of the NSS. 

Election of officers for 2007  

   

Clifton Colwell was elected chairman 
Victoria Curl was elected vice chairman 

Meeting adjourned @ 1401 pdt 

Respectfully submitted, 

Clifton Colwell 
Chairman, Congress of Grottos 

 


